CITY OF DEADWOOD
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

August 22, 2024
1. ROLL CALL:

The City of Deadwood Parking and Transportation Committee met Thursday, August 22, 2024,
in the Century Room in City Hall. Kevin Kuchenbecker called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
Present were Justin Lux, Cory Shafer, Dory Hanson, Kevin Kuchenbecker, Trent Mohr, Lornie Stalder,
Jim Lee, John Rystrom, Misty Trewhella and Andy Goodwin. Commissioner Mike Johnson was
present.

Absent was Tom Riley.

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Minutes for the meeting on Thursday, August 8, 2024, were approved unanimously by a
motion from Mr. Stalder and a second by Mr. Lee.

3. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS ON AGENDA:

a. Project Updates: Mr. Kuchenbecker indicated Railroad Avenue should be opened up for
overflow parking but the trail is not yet open. The total project should be completed in 2
to 3 weeks.

The FEMA project up by the Comfort Inn is moving along; asphalt should be in the cul-de-
sac, campground and on Ryan Road next week and they are working their way out of that.

All the storms are in and the inlet at the collection pond will be done in October.

The project on Water Street is scheduled to be complete in October. They are pouring
concrete and finishing the utility work and trenching next week.

The 10 Denver is done.
Mr. Lux indicated the ramp painting should be starting in the next couple of weeks.

Mr. Kuchenbecker went through the plans and made notes regarding the Brandon
Industries signs for Water Street when it is complete.

Some speed bumps are in place.
4. NOTICE TO CONTEST PARKING TICKETS: None
5. NEW BUSINESS:

a. Trailer Parking/Slag Pile: Mr. Lux indicated it was going well. They are packing
in pretty well. There were no trailers in Sherman Street so that is good. Some
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base was put down at the entrance so that it isn’t a muddy mess. Ticketing
trailer parking in neighborhoods will be complaint driven.

b. Mr. Wu’s: Mr. Lux indicated he had received several calls regarding the reserved
parking in front of Mr. Wu’s. Discussion. This should be considered for next
year.

c. Merchandise Tent: Mr. Lux thanked the Chamber for dealing with the banner
issues. Power is always an issue with the merch tent. American Legion was
going to use the outlets on the wall. The location of the merch tent up against

the building is better this year as it’s easier to see traffic when exiting the lot.
We do need to be careful not to take up all the accessible parking. Discussion.

d. Street and Parking Lot Closures: Main Street and the History lot are closed as of
today. Discussion. It all seems to be going well.
6. OLD BUSINESS: None

7. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS NOT ON AGENDA: Mr. Lee indicated he had a call about
why we don’t have any dynamic engine braking signs coming into town.

There is a work order in for the signs in front of the Iron Horse to be taken down.

8. ADJOURNMENT:
With no further business for the committee to consider, Mr. Kuchenbecker moved to
adjourn, second by Mr. Stalder; motion carried. Next meeting is September 12, 2024, at
9:00 am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rhonda McGrath, Recording Secretary
**%* Audio from the meeting is posted on the “S” drive.



